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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 
ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE 

OF THE DUPAGE WATER COMMISSION 
HELD ON APRIL 21, 2011 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 P.M. at the Commission’s office located at 600 
East Butterfield Road, Elmhurst, Illinois. 

Committee members in attendance:  W. Murphy, J. B. Webb, and L. Crawford 

Committee members absent:  T. Cullerton and J. Zay (ex officio) 

Also in attendance:  M. Crowley and F. Frelka 

Commissioner Murphy moved to approve the Minutes of the March 17, 2011, 
Administration Committee meeting.  Seconded by Commissioner Webb and unanimously 
approved by a Voice Vote. 

All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

GIS Coordinator Frelka explained that approval of Resolution No. R-16-11 would 
authorize the General Manager to dispose of certain Commission property or, if already 
disposed of, would ratify and confirm their disposal because no longer useful to the 
Commission.  GIS Coordinator Frelka added that the vehicle listed was traded in 
towards the purchase of replacement vehicles in accordance with a prior Board 
approval and that staff planned to donate the big printer to the Illinois Section of the 
AWWA, with the remaining items either donated to the Assistive Technology Exchange 
Program or discarded due to obsolescence.  It was the consensus of the Committee 
members present to recommend to the full Board approval of Resolution No. R-16-11. 

Staff Attorney Crowley explained that approval of Resolution R-22-11 would authorize 
the release to the public of the minutes of the closed meeting of the February 10, 2011 
Special Meeting and the November 23, 2009 Special Meeting while at the same time 
continuing the confidential treatment of the minutes of all of the other closed meetings of 
the Board that had not been previously released to the public.  It was the consensus of 
the Committee members present to recommend to the full Board approval of Resolution 
No. R-22-11. 

With respect to creating an I-Pad accessible site for meeting materials, Commissioner 
Crawford noted that she had contacted the third-party service provider recommended 
by Commissioner Furstenau.  As a result of her discussions with the third-party service 
provider and her own research into the cost of the devices, Commissioner Crawford 
reported that cost savings could be realized as summarized in a memorandum that she 
distributed to the Committee members. 

Commissioner Crawford cautioned, however, that the question would be whether the 
other Commissioners would use the devices.  As such, Commissioner Crawford noted 
that staff had investigated alternatives, including sending the Committee members 
hyperlinks to the various bookmarked meeting materials in addition to researching the 
Commission’s Wi-Fi capabilities and web site hosting costs as noted in the 
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Administration Committee materials.  It was the consensus of the Committee members 
present that staff should contact several other government agencies that have 
successfully accomplished the paperless route for guidance. 

At which point, Commissioner Murphy offered to provide GIS Coordinator Frelka with 
contact information for the paperless project managers in Woodridge and a Woodridge 
school district, and Commissioner Crawford suggested GIS Coordinator Frelka contact 
Villa Park in addition to the third-party service provider that she had contacted and 
whose contact information was already included in her memorandum.  It was also the 
consensus of the Committee members present that staff should recommend a course of 
action for consideration by the Administration Committee after having provided the 
Administration Committee with a thorough review and analysis of the advantages and 
disadvantages of various options, including Illinois Open Meetings Act and Freedom of 
Information Act considerations. 

With respect to the comprehensive amendment and restatement of the Commission’s 
By-Laws, it was the consensus of the Committee members present that instead of 
conducting a section by section review of the current By-Laws at this point in time, 
General Manager Spatz should review the current By-Laws for recommendation to the 
Administration Committee of the changes needed to conform to current best practices in 
addition to the changes identified by the Staff Attorney as being required by law. 

Similarly, and related to the discussion at the earlier Committee of the Whole meeting, it 
was the consensus of the Committee members present that General Manager Spatz 
should review Article Eight of the Personnel Manual for recommendation to the 
Administration Committee of any changes needed. 

After the Committee members present agreed that the General Manager’s review of the 
By-Laws and Article Eight of the Personnel Manual and, perhaps, the staff’s analysis 
and report on paperless meeting options were multi-month projects not expected to be 
presented to the Administration Committee in May, Commissioner Webb moved to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:05 P.M.  Seconded by Commissioner Murphy and 
unanimously approved by a Voice Vote. 

All voted aye. Motion carried. 
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